
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

CORPORATE RESOURCES

OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 12 APRIL 2007


CROS.37/07
UNREASONABLE AND UNREASONABLY PERSISTENT COMPLAINTS POLICY

The Head of Policy and Performance Services (Ms Curr) submitted Report PPP.30/07 including the draft Unreasonable and Unreasonably Persistent Complaints Policy.  The Policy had been developed based on good practice from other local authorities and guidance notes from the Local Government Ombudsman.  The matter had been considered by the Executive on 19 March 2007 (EX.060/07).

Ms Curr advised that the Council was committed to providing responsive and accessible services including dealing with genuine enquiries, requests for information and complaints appropriately and in a timely manner.  However, there was a need to ensure that time was not misused and public money was not misspent pursuing unreasonable or unreasonably persistent complaints.  There was also a need to ensure that Council staff and Councillors were protected from unacceptable behaviour.

The Executive decided:

“1.
 That the draft Policy be welcomed and approved as the basis for consultation

2.  
That the draft Unreasonable and Unreasonably Persistent Complaints Policy be referred to the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee for consultation.”

In considering the report Members made the following comments and observations:

a)
A Member raised concerns regarding the use of the word “trivia” and asked for a definition to be added.  Concerns were also raise about there being enough checks and balances in place to ensure that genuine complaints do not get missed.

Dr Gooding responded that any decisions made about persistent complainants would be made collectively by the Senior Management Team.  Members of the public would still have the right to challenge the Council and the Council would still be scrutinised by the Local Government Ombudsman.

b)
In response to Members’ questions Ms Curr stated she would investigate whether or not the Policy could be used to assist Members with persistent complainants.  She stated that the Policy would still allow Appeals Panels but would use mediation as a first step.

The Environment and Infrastructure Portfolio Holder raised concerns that the Policy could leave Members in a vulnerable position. If members of the public had persistently complained to the Council they could then turn to their Councillors for support and it could put Councillors in a difficult situation.

c)
A Member highlighted a policy from another authority in which the names of persistent complainants were passed on to all Councillors to make them aware that the individual has been identified as a persistent complainant.

Members had a short discussion and it was agreed that Ms Curr would consider whether the Policy could be amended to incorporate a similar arrangement.

RESOLVED –  That the Executive be informed of the Committee’s comments as detailed above.







